Lebanon Junior Soccer Club
Meeting Minutes
 January 14, 2015
President Rob Judd called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:43 pm.

Attending the meeting:  AJ Dunnack, Colleen , Bob Gentes, Rob Judd, Shelby Bobbi, Kathey Fowler, Bill Archer, Dana Dunnack, Sarah Haynes, Chris Warner.
PRESIDENT REPORT
· Awards Dinner is Friday, Jan 30th and AJ Dunnack will receive the award for Female Rec Coach of the Year.  Big Congratulations to AJ for this recognition.  Rob, AJ, and Bill will attend the event.  The Club paid for 2 spots.
· NE CJSA Annual General Meeting was held Jan 13th.  Several topics were discussed that will affect all of the Clubs in the association:  CJSA is proposing changes to increase player registration costs by o$1 and adult costs from $2 to $5; Coach’s passes coaches at all levels; background checks for all volunteers, Zero Tolerance signs at all playing fields.  A proxy will be sent to the membership meeting to vote on all CJSA proposals.

· The following deadlines apply to Club teams: 

March 30th – Division 3 and 4 Spring team submissions

April 6th- Division 5 Spring team submissions

· April 8th is the Spring scheduling meeting at Starr Hill.  April 25th starts the season of outdoor play.

· Session II of Indoor soccer started at Summit in Norwich.,  The Club has 5 teams playing:  U8 Coed, U10 Girls, U10 Boys, U12 Girls and U12 boys.

· Two Club teams were able to get holiday gifts for two local families and purchase coats for 8 additional children.  The Board may want to consider extending the program and working with Franklin Human Services Dept due to the large number of players from Franklin that are members of the Club.

SECRETARY REPORT
· The minutes were accepted as presented on a montion from chris Warner and second of Dana Dunnack.
TREASURER REPORT 

· Report was accepted as presented on the motion of Chris Warner and second of Aj Dunnack. 
EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR REPORT

· All the field equipment is accounted for.  Some of the indoor teams are using equipment for that season.
· There is a possibility that the green shed at the LES fields will be available to the Club for storage.
UNIFORM DIRECTOR REPORT
· Dana will talk to representatives about different brand of uniform.  
REGISTRAR REPORT

COACH’S DIRECTOR REPORT

· Recruiting for Spring Team Coaches.
· Looking to provide CPRT training for all Club Coaches.

FUNDRAISING REPORT

· UCONN Game date is being scheduled.
· Sweet Frogs offers %20 off when players wear their uniforms.

REFEREE ASSIGNOR/FIELD SCHEDULER

SOCCER LIAISON REPORT

FIELD MAINTENANCE REPORT
· Welcome to Bill Archer as Field Maintenance Director.
· Utilization of Lions Field needs to be addressed.  The field should be used for games only so that overuse does not damage the field.  Space is available at LMS and LMHS with enough fields for more than one team at a time to practice.

· The Lions Club has given permission for the pond to be used for irrigation and the Club needs to get the pump system to do so.  Field reseeding will be done in early Spring.

· A Field Work Day could be scheduled and volunteers for the membership could help during the event.

WEBSITE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
· Welcome, Bob!!
· Bob is updating the website Board Members, Spirit Shop and added the Soccer Camp info and the Rose Sale Senior project.

· Each Board member will be sent the matrix of what website access is available by position.  Bob is asking that everyone look at the availability and give feedback on what access is needed for each position through the website.

No Public Comment

OLD BUSINESS

· The following Committees will be chaired by volunteers:  
Fun Day- Sarah Haynes

End of Year Extravaganza- Kathey Fowler

Pancake Breakfast- Laura Davidson 
Fundraising- AJ Dunnack

· On a motion from AJ Dunnack and second of Shelby Bobbi, the Registration for Spring Soccer will be $40.00 per player.  This will cover the cost of referee expenses and field upkeep for the season.

NEW BUSINESS
· The new by-laws will be posted to the website as well as meeting minutes once they are approved by the board.
· Coaches will have access privileges on the website to e-mail team members and set schedules.

· February 27 and 28th is the Coach’s Clinic at Mohegan Sun Arena.  This is a high recommended event by members of the Board who have attended.

· The Club will schedule another Coach’s Clinic for all Club volunteers.  CJSA now has a dedicated Coaching Director that may lead to more opportunities to educate our coaches.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm on the motion of Chris Warner and second of Sarah Haynes.
